LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 11TH  FEBRUARY, 2008, AT 8.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

PRESENT: 
Councillors Mrs. J. Whittle in the Chair, Ms. P. Hutchings (Vice-Chair), 

Mrs. D. Peace, Mrs. D. Goodman and Mr. E. Roberts. 

Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.

792) PARISH CONCERNS:
The Parish Council was asked if it needed to review its present stance on affordable housing within the parish in the light of the Lawley development providing 25% of the build as affordable housing, the recent concerns expressed by Worfield & Rudge Parish Council over First Step Homes and that building on a greenfield site might leave the Parish Council in a compromising position regarding its opposition the UK Coal planning application.

There was also a request to keep the Parish informed of future developments regarding affordable homes.

793) APOLOGIES: 

Cllr. J. Seymour (T&W Borough Council).

794) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. J. Whittle declared a personal interest in item 4 regarding UK Coal.

Cllr. E. Roberts declared a prejudicial interest in item 5 regarding affordable homes.

795) To confirm the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 14th January, 2008 and the extraordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on 21st January, 2008.

The Minutes of the meeting held on 14TH January 2008 and the extraordinary meeting held on 21st January 2008 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

796) To discuss and agree the formal response to the UK Coal planning application.

1. Cllr. P. Hutchings had prepared a fully detailed and extensive response to the application which had previously been circulated to all councillors. The only addition to be added to the document was the section on footpaths.

2. It was noted that the UK Coal planning application had no management plan for after care.

3. It was agreed that when Cllr. P. Hutchings had completed the document the Clerk would forward it to Dave Coxill at T&W as our full and considered response to the UK Coal planning application.

4. It was agreed that the completed response be placed on the Parish Council web site.

5. The Chairman, Cllr. J. Whittle, thanked Cllr. P.  Hutchings for all the hard work that she had done in researching and preparing the document.

797) To discuss and decide on any issues following the presentation by T&W officers relating to affordable homes.
1. The Parish Council had met with 2 officers from T&W to discuss the Needs Survey.

2. It was agreed that there would be no involvement with First Step Homes regarding the survey.

3. It was agreed that the Parish Council carries out the needs survey with T&W and if a need is identified the Parish Council will hold a public meeting.  Cllr. Roberts requested to speak on this matter but did not vote. 

4. It was agreed that Cllr. D. Peace would take responsibility for the needs survey. Cllr. Roberts did not vote. 

798) Clerk’s Report:
1. The Clerk reported that the playground inspection was due in June and it was agreed that RoSPA should be requested to carry out the inspection.

2. The Clerk reported on the progress made with lighting and that he had requested a quotation from E.ON regarding the replacement of the broken light in Spout Lane.

3. It was agreed to place on the March agenda the format of the Annual Parish Meeting.

799) Planning:

No planning applications had been received.
800) To receive reports on Borough Liaison.

The Clerk reported that in the circulation pack was the information from the T&W Parish Clerk’s Meeting.

801) To receive individual reports and updates from Councillors:

1. Cllr. E. Roberts reported that he had found a suitable notice board and that excluding VAT, which is refundable, it was within the set budget.  It was agreed that it should be fully lockable and have the sign Little Wenlock Parish Council.  It was agreed that it should be sited in the same place as the present notice board.

2. Cllr. P. Hutchings had attended the Wrekin Partnership meeting on 5th February and gave the council a full and detailed report of the meeting.  The Parish Council supported the proposal to place the visitor centre at the Buckatree Hotel until such time as a purpose built centre could be constructed.

802) Community Newsletter.

1. Cllr. J. Whittle agreed to edit the response on the UK Coal application to 2 pages.

2. It was agreed to include a report about the affordable homes needs survey.

803) Finance.

The following accounts were agreed for payment in accordance with the budget as listed in the attached Clerk’s Report.

J.F. Marcham



Clerk’s salary




£125.02

HM Customs & Excise

Tax on Clerk’s salary


£35.80

T&W




3 black hooded litter bins


£540.00

E-ON




Repairs




£91.47

804) BUDGET:
The final budget for 2008/09, as prepared by the Clerk, was agreed.

805) Representative on the Village Hall Committee:

It was agreed that Cllr. P. Hutchings continues to be the council’s representative.

806) Date of the next meeting:

The next meeting will be held at 8.00 pm on 14th March, 2008.
